
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

US-75, Parker Street – Fort Street Project Update: Overnight FULL 

CLOSURE of US-75 Southbound at Hamilton Street 
 

Oct. 10, 2024 (Omaha, Neb.) — Continuing tonight, Oct. 10 from 7 p.m. to 6 a.m., weather permitting, 

U.S. Highway 75 (US-75) southbound will be closed at Hamilton Street. Additionally, Hamilton Street will  

be closed from 26th to 28th Streets. 

 

Southbound traffic will be detoured through the Hamilton Street ramps. Access on Hamilton Street to and 

from US-75 will also be temporarily closed to facilitate the US-75 traffic on the ramps. These closures are 

necessary to install overhead signs. 

 
(larger image attached) 

 

Construction on the US-75, Parker Street – Fort Street project began in May 2023 is expected to be 

complete in fall 2024. The project includes road improvements and repairing and painting several bridge 

structures. This is necessary to maintain the structural integrity of the bridge, extend their lifespan and to 

comply with federal safety and maintenance standards. For more information on the project, please visit 

ndot.info/22647. 
 

More information about NDOT and Omaha metro area City and County projects can be found at 

ndot.info/mtm. For a real-time look at traffic, visit 511.nebraska.gov. Stay safe during construction 

– plan ahead, follow detours and always remember: buckle up, phone down.  
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